Social Committee General Meeting — December 11, 2017

Members Present: Arlene Smith, Cathy Sirocky, Maria Derbyshire, Cheryl Monaco, Mary
Seymour, Barbara Gibson, Enid Lobel, Lorraine Narducci, Jean Wahlers, Rhonda Galvin,
Bernadette O’Connor. Nino Morello — CAB Liaison

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Chairperson, Arlene Smith.
Arlene introduced our new CAB Liaison — Nino Morello

Approval of Minutes — Maria Derbyshire made a motion to approve the draft of the minutes
from the November 13t General Meeting. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Reports — In Cassie’s absence, Arlene gave the report. The balance of the checking
account is $5130.86 which includes the Good Neighbor Fund of $1018.64.

Activities/Events

Holiday Party — 12/3/17 -Maria gave the report in Kathy’s absence. There were 189
attendees at the holiday party. There was a new DJ this year and everyone seemed to
enjoy the music. Total expenses were $11,357.75. The Social Committee had
contributed $500 as a deposit for River Crest. The charge per person was $60. Of the
$500, all but $18.05 was returned to the Social Committee.
New York Bus Trip — 12/6/17 — Bernadette reported that 89 attended and everyone had
a great day with good weather. There was approximately $22 left over and also 2
bottles of wine which will be saved for the Spring bus trip. Bernadette thanked her
helpers on both buses.
New Year’s Eve Parties — Clancy Potter reported that she has 50 reservations so far for
the Sloan clubhouse. Arlene reported that the reservations for Regency Hills have
been slow and another RAP flyer was sent out.
Beer Club Party — 1/20/18 -Todd Welsh reported that the food will again be catered
from Rocco’s. A flyer will go out to the beer club members first for reservations, then a
RAP flyer will be sent to the community. The price will be approximately $35pp.
Speaker Series — Enid reported that Scott Reidenbach (attorney for the RAP HOA) will
speak on Wednesday, January 17t at 7 p.m. at the Regency Hills clubhouse. Art
Lebofsky will head a panel discussion about the recent group trip to Honduras on
January 25t at 7 p.m. at the Sloan clubhouse. RAP flyers will be sent with more
information.
CAB Liaison — Nino Morello had nothing to report since there was just a community HOA
meeting. He did state that the new snow contractor did a great job managing the snow this
past Saturday.
Facilities Liaison — Mary Jane Doyle had nothing to report.

Arlene thanked Linda Coleman for chairing the Progressive Dinner since 2010 and presented
her with an orchid plant in appreciation.



Arlene then thanked Bernadette O’Connor, Barbara Gibson, Jean Wahlers, and Lorraine
Narducci for serving on the Social Committee and for all of their work these past few years.
Each was presented with an orchid plant.

Arlene thanked all of the Social Committee members for their support throughout the year and
wished all Happy Holidays and Happy New Year.

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.
(Motion passed)

Maria Derbyshire, Secretary



